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The Monthly Newsletter of the 

 

 

 

 

Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 
 

Editor – AL Barrington       Volume 17 Issue 5      August 2021 
Deadline for next edition: September 10, 2021. 

 

 
Next Club Meeting – Saturday, August 21, 2021  

After Lunch about Noon 

 
 

From Our President 
Hi All, 
 
We had an excellent time at our first event of the 
year, on Memorial Day! Thanks for all who came out 
to fly! The food was awesome, thanks to Chef Jeff, 
who cooked up the lunch!  
The planes followed our directions for the most part, 
and we saw very little in the way of balsa planting 
being done!  

I have heard reports that some of you have been playing “hide and seek” in the 
tall grass with your planes, so I should remind you to fly high enough, and in the 
same zip code, so that if the engine stops making noise, you can glide it back to 
the runway!  
I would like to welcome the new faces that have joined us recently, and remind 
us all that if you see a new face, introduce yourself!  I find that I introduce 
myself to the same person many times, hoping they don’t notice that there’s 
dust on my memory!  
Thank you to all who have been keeping the field watered and mowed! We all 
really do appreciate it, and those riding mowers are therapeutic, in case you’d 
like to join in on the fun!  
 
Hope to see you out there soon! 
Roger Dahl 

Eugene RC 
Aeronauts 

PO Box 26344 
Eugene, OR 97402 
www.eugenerc.org 
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Secretary and Treasurers report 

 
Jeff Lutz – Secretary / Treasurer   jefflutz@q.com 

 
 

 

 

Eugene RC Aeronauts members paid for 2021 Total: 50  As of: 6/7/2021 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Officers 

Roger Dahl - President 

AL Barrington -VP 

Jeff Lutz - Sec/Treasurer 

Mike Burgess - Safety 

 

 

 

Doug Mcwha 

Wayne Wharmund 

Wayne Hoard 

Dave Thomas 

Bud Lee 

Dave Carlstrom 

Christian Mattison 

Martin Booth 

Charles O'Donnell 

Cecil Bell 

Frank Blain 

Pat Willis 

Theo Willis 

John Petrie 

Cale Bruckner 

Dave Lloyd 

James Thomas 

GeralYarbrough 

Dave Fenner 

Jim Corbett 

Ron Hokenson 

Trevor Tomlin 

Don Hansen 

Doyle Cook 

Mel Grahm 

Kurt Hiner 

Brad Werneth 

Oliver Willis 

Sam Hiatt 

Carl Gorake 

Robert Salle 

Gerald Johnston 

Mike Lee 

Ricky Bobby 

Rick Bergeron 

Roger Winz 

Don Schiltz 

Dave Schiltz 

Mel Thompson 

Peter Firth 

Dale Williams 

Brian Ostlind 

Alan Wellentin 

Bill Martins  

Richard Walker 

Doug Goude 

August 2021 Treasurers report 
 

Balance as of 6/7/21: $6,810.00 

   Expenses since June report: 

 BBQ supplies for June meeting: $57.90 

 New burners for the club BBQ: $58.49 

 BBQ supplies for warbird event: $80.52 

 Raffle prizes for Monsterfest: $1,200.00 

 Pizza for July Meeting: $114.85 

 Roger Dahl new trainer for club: $100.00 

 Jim Corbett field expenses: $495.00 

 Above all sanitation: $84.75 

 US bank paper statement fee: $10.00 

   Expenses total: $2,201.51  

 Income since June report:  

 BBQ donations: $171.00 

 Member dues: $275.00 

   Total income: $446.00 

 Current balance of club account: $5054.49 

 See you all at Monster Fest, Jeff 

mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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Work party Club house painted and bleachers refurbished. 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s Note: 
We recognize current Covid precaution guidelines.  We are currently 

maintaining an open field to fly at your own risk. Virus carriers put others at 

risk. 

 

The health and safety of our members and anyone who visits our field is a top 

priority.  We ask that everyone be respectful and considerate in controlling 

exposure to others by keeping our distance and using common sense 

sanitation methods for everyone’s protection and to keep the field open to 

enjoy. 

 

Thank you and happy landings, AL 
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Monsterfest 2021 by Pat Willis 

 

ERCA Members, 

 

Monsterfest starts Friday, and I am hoping that you are all as excited as I am! A few things we need 

from you to make this the best event it can be: 

 

-We will be having a work party tomorrow (Thursday) evening starting at 6 p.m. to hang banners, move 

benches, put up the PA system, put up road signs, and some other small tasks. 

-We may not be able to use the field to the south this year. If the sheep fence is up, we can't take it 

down, so we will need to very thoughtful about parking! Let’s leave our gravel parking area open for 

spectators and those with limited physical abilities. RV’s and trailers can park parallel to the road to the 

east and west. 

-We are looking at some potentially very high temperatures, so if you have a spare cooler lying around, 

please fill it with ice and bring it to the field so that we can provide cold drinks for our members and 

visitors. I’m planning on getting some crates of soda and water to bring out for everyone. 

-The raffle has some fantastic prizes, so bring your cash and your lucky charm and buy some tickets! 

-Safety is more important this year than ever given the ever-increasing scrutiny of, well, everything!  

Let's make sure that we respect the deadline, which is the south edge line of the runway, and not 

overfly any people, RV's, etc. 

-We will have a pilot's meeting each day at 0900 to go over safety rules, questions, etc. 

-Saturday evening BBQ and pool party will be at the Burgess compound and is for pilots and their 

families.  I'll be smoking some chicken, Mike Burgess has smoked salmon, and please feel free to bring 

side dishes. 

 

Thank you in advance for everyone that makes this event a success every year! 

 

-Patrick  
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2021 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 

 
President            Roger Dahl     (541) 579-5959    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President   AL Barrington (541) 935-4960   albarrington@msn.com 

Sec/Treasurer   Jeff Lutz          (541) 689-3567     jefflutz@q.com 

Safety Officer   Mike Burgess   (541) 998-1839    mikeshanb@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Save These Dates 

August 13-14-15  See flyer 

Eugene RC Monsterfest 2021 

August 21 - Meeting 

Monday, September 6  See flyer 

Labor Day Fun Fly 2021 

September 18 - Meeting 
 
Other Area Events  -  Thanks to Richard Bergeron 

National Association of  
Radio Controlled Aerobatics (NSRCA)  
web site (nsrca.us) for NSRCA District 8. It lists 
the scheduled Pattern contest here in the North 
West. 

mailto:roger@artistry-in-motion.com
https://d.docs.live.net/5bcfc2d6726b464c/Documents/ERCA/2019%20News/albarrington@msn.com
mailto:jefflutz@q.com
http://www.eugenerc.org/Flyers/Monsterfest_2021.pdf
http://www.eugenerc.org/Flyers/LaborDayFunFly_2021.pdf
https://www.nsrca.us/index.php/d8-contest-resources/2020-contest-schedule-2

